Subject:	Controller's Office Organizational Change 
Sent:  	July 1, 2022

Dear Colleagues,

I am pleased to announce that the Financial Compliance for Research department (FCR) will become part of Sponsored Projects Accounting (SPA) effective July 1.  FCR was created in 2010 to develop and administer the University’s effort reporting system, and since that time, its role has expanded to include other research compliance initiatives such as subrecipient monitoring and audit support.  Given how critical effort reporting is to the University’s system of internal controls, FCR has reported directly to the controller since its inception.  However, now that the compliance structure around effort reporting has matured and thrived under the prior leadership of Bev Zern and currently Nicole Hamm, we are ready to transition FCR to the post-award accounting team, which is where effort reporting and research compliance typically reports at most colleges and universities.  

Nicole and her team will report to Dave Laffey, and we will work hard over the coming months to ensure a seamless transition.  I want to thank Nicole and Dave for their patience over the past year as this process has unfolded and for their commitment and dedication to making this transition a success.

Sincerely,
Thurman

